
Commissioner Minute Number 2 

29 June 2023 

Applications RC225715 / RC225716 – Kevler Development Limited 

Rescheduled Hearing 

The hearing of applications RC225715 / RC225716 to the Selwyn District Council was set down for 

hearing from Monday 24th July 2023 to Tuesday 25th July 2023.  

Due to an administration issue, Council staff have advised that the date of Monday 24th July is no 

longer available, and have requested that the hearing date be amended by one day to commence on 

Tuesday 25th July instead.  

The amended notice period will still comply with the 10 working day requirement of s101 RMA, and 

the reporting and evidence timeframes under s103B RMA are still able to be met. Accordingly, I do 

not therefore consider that the applicant or any other party will be prejudiced by the change of date.  

I agree that the hearing dates of Monday 24th to Tuesday 25th July 2023 be amended as per the 

reissued notice of hearing attached. The hearing will now commence on Tuesday 25 July 2023.  

 

 

Graham Taylor 

Commissioner 

29 June 2023 

 

 


